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RICHARD E. BLUBAUGH 
Vice President – Health Safety & 
Environmental Resources 
 
December 12, 2011 
 
Russ Means 
Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
Colorado Department of Natural Resources 
101 South 3rd, Suite 301 
Grand Junction, CO 81501 
 
Re: Notice of Intent (NOI) File No. P-2008-043, MD-03; Request for Withdrawal; Centennial 
Uranium Project, Weld County 
 
Dear Mr. Means: 
 
Powertech (USA) Inc. (Powertech) hereby requests the immediate withdrawal of the Modification MD-
03 to the NOI File No. P-2008-043.  Powertech has been and will continue to focus its near-term efforts 
on the permitting of its Dewey-Burdock Project in South Dakota.  Powertech will submit the necessary 
documentation required by DRMS when it is ready to perform the aquifer pump test addressed by NOI 
File No. P-2008-043. 
 
Powertech appreciates the cooperation and consideration of the DRMS in this matter.  Please contact the 
undersigned should you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard Blubaugh 
 
cc: John Mays 
 R.F. Clement 
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